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Heathfielde Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting No. 13 held at Heathfielde on Monday 16 March 2015
Present:   

Heathfielde –  Dr Simon Gibeon
                       Dr Shamila Perera
PPG - Stewart Block (Chairman)
           Gillian Livingstone

           Alan Blacher

           Mary Ogle
           Norman Roback                

Apologies:  
Heathfielde – Dr L. Anderson

PPG – Keren Lewin
· Lawrence & Tessa Gould-Hacker 
1. Introductions
Mutual introductions were made. 
2.  Minutes of Last Meeting: 
The minutes of the meeting in held on Monday 8 December 2014 were approved. The question was raised about the need to spend time on formal proceedings. It was pointed out that such formality assists good order and that appropriate records have to be kept for inspection if required by CQC and CCG.
3. Matters  Arising
The previous minutes noted that “ One of the particular issues for Heathfielde is to make the PPG member profile more representative of the total patient cohort and to get more active members. We also need to review the venue and timing; a one hour meeting does not allow sufficient time for discussion”.
In discussion it was thought that a one hour meeting would allow sufficient time for discussion provided that there were a limited number of agenda items and that the current attendance level of 6-10 participants was not exceeded. It was agreed that the times of the meetings, Monday evenings, might influence the number of attending and the lack of movement to a representative patient cohort. It was agreed that the next meeting should be at 1pm and that thought should be given to ways of attracting a broader representative group. Before the mechanics of a recruitment drive could be addressed a question was raised about the role of the PPG and its value to the practice. It was suggested that the two meetings held this year did not indicate that the PPG is valued. In discussion it was noted that previous meetings were postponed due to the indisposition of a GP member, but the question was asked about the necessity for a GP to be present at each meeting; it was thought not. In any event, PPG patient members could meet informally. After some further discussion, including to the contractual obligation for each GP practice to have a PPG and the views of the CQC, it was suggested to Dr Gibeon and to Dr Perera that the practice should give some guidance to the PPG on how it thought the PPG could help. Mr Block was volunteered by the patients to meet the partners at one of their regular Thursday meetings to begin to discuss the role of the PPG.
Following on from this last point Dr Gibeon asked if the PPG could help the practice regain its facility for cryo-surgery. In the first instance it was though that this would require contacting the Barnet CCG. Dr Roback agreed to lead this activity.
Other areas discussed included better use of on-line systems for repeat prescriptions, appointments and test results. These facilities are available but not necessarily well used. Mr Block asked if the PPG could suggest way of driving traffic to the web site.
ACTION:

 1.  Thoughts on planned recruitment drive to be circulated by next meeting.  All
        2.  Date to be arranged for Mr Block to meet the partners at a practice meeting. 
             Dr Perera/Mr Block
3. Investigate reinstatement of cryosurgery. Dr Roback
     Friends and Family Test. Dr Perera said that selected anonymised comments are shown on the web site. It was noted that comments selected are all positive and that it is usually possible to learn and improve from negative comments. If there is a reluctance to put these on the web site then consideration should be given to make these available to the PPG.
ACTION: Review circulation of all “Friends & Family” comments. Dr Perera/Mr Block
Action Plan. Dr Perera said that the 2015 Action Plan is on the web site. Work on the 2016 Plan has not yet commenced. 
4. DNA. 
Dr Perera said that the current level of DNAs is within acceptable levels. It was suggested that, following Dr Gibeon’s earlier comments, there should be a monthly DNA report.                                                        
ACTION: Dr Perera

Urgent/Non-urgent. No progress has been made on defining “urgent” and “non-urgent”. 
5. AOB
.CQC Inspection: Heathfielde had not yet been notified of an inspection date.
6. Date of Next Meeting
1pm TBA February/March 2016
